Phone: 9741 4911 Fax: 9741 9367 Email: galvin.park.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au Website: www.galvin.parksc.vic.edu.au

Dear Darren,

I would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank you for delivering an outstanding seminar to our Year 10 cohort. Most importantly, the students valued the day as indicated by the strength of the feedback results with nearly all students rating the day as either a 9 or 10 out of 10. Many students indicated that they felt inspired to take positive steps to achieving their goals and that they had a clearer picture of what direction they wanted to take their career and life. From a school perspective, this was exactly what we sought from the program and therefore the investment was definitely worthwhile.

Year level staff on the day commented on the tremendous energy within the room and noticed that some students who are normally more difficult to engage were actively taking part and appeared highly motivated. The combination of using a DJ, your humorous anecdotes and your ability to speak to the students on their level all helped to ensure that the students were completely ready to embrace the powerful messages that were conveyed during the seminar. In particular, it was noticed how quickly you can build rapport with students and how you were able to instil confidence in students with your positive interactive style.

Again Darren, I would like to express my gratitude for exceeding our expectations of the program and delivering high quality outcomes for our students. I would have no hesitation in hiring you in the future or recommending your seminars to other schools.

**Yours Sincerely** 

Torin Baker

(Year 10 coordinator)